
 

 

 
 
 
 

November 5, 2018 
Via ECFS  

 
Ms. Marlene H. Dortch, FCC Secretary 
Federal Communications Commission 
9050 Junction Drive 
Annapolis Junction, MD 20701 
 
RE:  WC Docket Nos. 18-321 and 18-322; Endstream Communications, LLC Supplement to Transfer of 

Control Application 
 
 Please accept this letter, submitted on behalf of Endstream Communications, LLC (“Endstream”) 
as a supplement to Endstream’s Application for Transfer of Control to Hammer Fiber Optics Holdings 
Corp., (“Application”) which was filed on October 11, 2018. This letter provides additional information 
regarding the ownership and control of Hammer Fiber Optics Holdings Corp. (the “Transferee”) and 
includes signed Verifications from both the Transferor and Transferee, which were inadvertently omitted 
from the original Application. 
 Hammer Fiber Optics Holdings Corp. (“Hammer Holdings”) is a publicly-traded company 
incorporate in the state of New Jersey. No single individual or entity owns 10% or more of its stock.  All of 
the individual owners are U.S. citizens and all companies with ownership interest are U.S. companies. 

Hammer Holdings operates as an investment holding company and does not directly provide any 
telecommunications services. Through its subsidiaries, it specializes in the financing and development of 
fiber and wireless broadband assets. Only one of its subsidiaries currently provides telecommunications 
services. Hammer Fiber Optic Investments Ltd. (“Hammer Investments”), a wholly-owned subsidiary of 
Hammer Holdings, currently provides interstate and intrastate interconnected VoIP services in New Jersey 
and holds an international 214 license to provide Global or Limited Global Resale Service, File No. ITC-214-
20160323-00124.  Hammer Investments is a Delaware corporation, incorporated on June 13, 2014.  
 Hammer Holdings has a six-member Board of Directors, which is responsible for overseeing the 
Company’s operations. Its board members are as follows: 
 

Michael Cothill - Executive Chairman 
Erik Levitt - Interim CEO 
Mark Stogdill - CFO and Executive Director 
Michael Sevell - Non-Executive Director 
Donald MacNeil - Non-Executive Director 
Denis Doll - Non-Executive Director 

 
Mr. Levitt and Mr. Stogdill are primarily responsible for the day-to-day operations of the company. All of 
the board members listed above are U.S. citizens.  
 
Any questions you may have regarding this filing should be directed to my attention at 407-740-3031 or 
via email to Sthomas@inteserra.com. Thank you for your assistance in this matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
/s/ Sharon Thomas 
 
Sharon Thomas 
Consultant 
 
cc: Erik B. Levitt – Endstream 


